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MESSAGE FROM YOUR EDITOR

HAPPY MARCH BEES!

This is our last month of the term! Can you
really believe that our time together is coming
to an end? This past term was like no other, and
I'm grateful that | got to spend it with all of you.

Congratulations to all the brand new elects for
the 2021-2022 term! Transitioning to the new
term will definitely be scary, but don't be afraid
to ask for guidance! Contact your IP, club
advisor, or even your fellow officers for help if
you need any. Being proactive is much better
than being reactive. Asking questions is a great
start to learning how to improve on your
leadership skills!

Club and Division leadership team applications
may also release this month. Interviews and
speeches are a daunting experience, but don’t
let it stop you from running for office! Utilize
your resources, know your goals and values,
and make sure to take in deep breaths. You got
this!

Don’t forget that service never sleeps!
Continue to volunteer to ramp up your hours.
Every single service event you do brings your
club, division, and district closer to their goals!
You have a chance to brighten someone’s day.
End off your term with a bang!

To seniors, many college decisions come out
this month. | know it is extremely nerve
racking, but regardless of the outcome, just
know that we are all proud of how far you've
come so far. The future has so much in store,
and it’s up to you to make do with what you
have.

All in all, this term has heen a wild ride and I'm
proud of every one of you. I'm lucky to have
served you as your District News Editor and to
have watched all of you grow. I'll see you
around, bees!

Nancy Duong
District News Editor
cnhkc.dne@gmail.com
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Hello CNH!

Itis me. | am back! We have almost one
month left in this term. It is crazy that we
are almost at the end of the term. All the
efforts that you have poured into this
organization has not gone unnoticed. Your

work has created tremendous ripples of

impact that will continue for decades. You
have made a difference, and | hope that
every single one of you realize it.

Although there is only one month left, that
means we have one month to make it all
count. One month to put our best foot
forward. One month to live our best Key
Club memories. Please do not lose
motivation during this time. If you are a
senior, you only have a little more time left.
Do not end this term off with any regrets
and finish stronger than ever before.

4 | EXECUTIVE MESSAGES
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We are also still in a membership crisis.
Please continue to invite your friends and
anyone you know to the Key Club family.
We must do all that we can to maintain our
membership so please keep recruiting to
the best of your abilities.

Thank you so much for everything that you
do CNH. It is truly an honor to be able to
serve such a mighty district. | promise that |
will do my best for the remainder of the
term and | hope you all will too. | am only a
text away so please contact me if you ever
need anything. | am so proud of you CNH,
and | hope to see you soon!

. YENASUH™

cnhkce.treas@gmail.com

Buzz Buzz, Bees!

| hope you have all had an amazing first
two months of 2021 and ready for a third! It's
quite baffling to realize that there is just over
a month left until DCON and the end of the
term. Before then, let's all come together to
increase and stabilize our membership by
recruiting more new members, spreading
the word of Key Club to underclassmen or
even current 8th graders, and paying
membership dues for the new members!
Clubs often have a misconception that
member recruitment is focused on during
the first few months of school, yet member
recruitment is a year-long effort. Whether it's
visiting feeder middle schools or holding a
Key Club interest meeting, plan at least ONE
event the club you serve can host to recruit
new members.

Remember, all clubs are encouraged to
submit multiple batches of membership
dues. Even if you have already paid by the
Early Bird or On-Time deadline, your club will
not lose the status of being an Early Bird or
On-Time Dues Paid club.

Lastly, if your club has any funds for the
Pediatric Trauma Program, please make sure
to submit them via mail and check or through
GoFundMe. These funds must be submitted
before District Convention to count towards
our district goal.

If you need any help or have any other
questions, feel free to reach out to me and |
will be more than happy to help!
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GRACE Vi’

cnhkc.sec@gmail.com

Happy March, CNH!

Wow, it’s sad to think we only have a
uple more days until this historic term
ymes to a close. | want to thank you all for
icking with the execs and leadership team
rough all the trials and tribulations we
ced this term.

y this time, most club and division elections
wve likely taken place. Please be sure to
lide your newly elected officers to the best
“your ability to ensure they are more than
ady to serve to their full potential next
rm. Furthermore, please keep hosting
rvice events, conduct fundraisers for PTP,
1d actively seek out to recruit new
embers to add to the Key Club family. Let's
1d the term with all we have!

e have been doing consistently well with

moving towards our goal for service hours.
As of February 2021, the CNH District has
served 340,879.24 service hours which is
approximately 38% of our goal of 900,000. |
am beyond proud of you all for working so
hard through the pandemic, and | thank you
on behalf of all the executives.

With DCON just around the corner, | am
beyond excited to see you all! Let’s celebrate
the term together. Lastly, be sure to wish
District Treasurer Yena a happy 18th birthday
on March 23rd! Thank you all for your service,
and | hope you all are staying healthy.

'EMMA CHANG

emma.chang@keyclub.org

Happy March, Bees!

It's crazy to think that our term has
lly come to an end. Despite all of the
y things that have been thrown at
we have persevered and emerged
nger than ever. This term, | had the
ere honor of serving as your trustee

it is so bittersweet to be writing my
message to you. As we reflect on all
the obstacles and successes that
ve seen this past year, | want to thank
from the bottom of my heart for
1g so welcoming, kind, and dedicated
his wonderful organization. Even in
last stretch, CNH amazes me and |
e you will continue to give it your all
| the end at DCON.

One long term of Zoom meetings, social
distancing, and online service events later,
we made it to the end. Whether it be
staying involved in service, growing in the
Kiwanis Family, or finding your passion for
planning service events and fundraisers,
take what you have learned and keep it
with you for as long as you can. While this
certainly isn't goodbye, it is the end of
another chapter for our Key Club journey.
Congratulations on another successful year,
Bees, it has been such an honor to serve
alongside you. | wish the absolute best to
the new generation of leaders that will
shape our homes, schools, and
communities. Stay safe! I'll see you in July
for ICON 2021.
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KEY CLUB INTERNATI

Key Club International

MAJOR EMPHASIS

“In 1946, the organization was challenged to build a program
making an international impact. This program is still followed tod

To fulfill the Major Emphasis, Key Club International serves chil
organizations, Key Clubs serve children by aiding other organiza
its three partnerships: UNICEF, March of Dimes, and Children's Mir

The Key Club service initiative is another element of the Major Er
provided to children by Key Club International members is direc
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ONAL PARTNERSHIPS

to bring together all Key Clubs and members to focus energies on
ay through the Major Emphasis: Children: Their Future, Our Focus.

dren in many ways. By working with Key Club International's partner
tions committed to serving children. Key Club International celebrates
acle Network.

nphasis and is created on a two-year basis. All of the hands-on service
ed to a single area of need, to make a substantial impact.”

CAUSE PARTNERS & PREFERRED CHARITIES

® MARCH - e )
» HARCH  unicef&e
Miracle Network
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Key Club

International Convention
2021 | Walt Disney World Resort, Florida

International Convention with your district.
Innovative service project and fundraising ideas.
to amazing
about
for your leadership position.
Elect next year's Key Club

you and your club
can team up with.
Have fun and | that last a lifetime.
e See thesitesin at in Orlando, Florida.

Want to stay updated with ICON? Make sure to
follow Key Club International on Instagram!

@keyclubint
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Club Elections

As the term comes to an
D end, the fime to elect the
2021-2022 Club Officers
lo — ' draws near. BEE sure to — g
follow all rules to ensure
'0 — that you are holding a M
valid election! Begin

_ hosting club elections from y

now until February 27th!

N
> >

The President presides over the Club Board of
PreSid en.l. Directors. They are responsible for holding club
board & general meetings, delegating tasks,
holding club elections, and more!

There may be multiple Vice Presidents
assigned to different roles and

responsibilities. It is preferred to have Vice PreSideIﬂ'

no more than seven.

Club secretaries are responsible for handling
Secrei.q club records, submifting the Club Monthly
ry Report Form to their respective Lt. Governor,
updating club bylaws, and much more!

Treasurers are responsible for making sure the

club’s finances are in check. Whether it be Treq surer

collecting and sending dues to international or
keeping track of the annual budget.

Editors and Historians document everything

Ed“-or/ that the club does. Through videos, pictures,
social media, and even submissions to the
® - Division News Editor help showcase what each
H ISiorlq n club has been up tol



CNH | KEY CLUB
EDUCATION AND TIPS

To ensure that your Club is hosting a valid election,
BEE sure to follow proper procedures down below!

Only dues-paid members are able to votel Anyone that is
NOT a dues-paid member can sit and watch.

If there are more than two candidates
running for a position, a nomination
conference should be held beforehand
to reduce the number of candidates to
two.

Candidates may create a literature to
distribute at the Club elections, but they
may not advertise nor promote
themselves or else they will be
immediately disqualified.

After hosting a valid election, ensure that the Club
Secretary updates the “Club Elections” talb on the MRF,

Train your officer elects and leave a legacy you're

proud of!
6.6
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CNH District Policy, International Business, and Elections Chair
Chair llene Thaopraseuth | cnhkc.pie@gmail.com




SENIOR CHECK-IN

Ave yon on brack for gradination’

Buzz Buzz Seniors!

College decisions season is finally among us! Whether you have already committed to a

school or are anxiously awaiting your results, please remember to take care of your mental
health. Go on a walk, do your favorite hobbies, and know that all things will pass with time.

As we enter the final stretch of the school year, don’t forget about the important

check-points below!

GRADUATION REQUIREMENTS

Make sure you are on track to fufill all
your highschool credits in the correct
courses to receive your diplomal If your
grades are not what they need to be,
some things to consider are:

Do you have a good learning environment?2
Are you limiting time on distractions?
Are you taking care of your physical and
emotional health?

Are you asking for help (advisory/office
hours) 2

4-YEAR COLLEGE

Monitor your “to-do” list and email
(including junk/spam) carefully
Missing a “to-do™ item or not meeting
a deadline can be grounds to revoke
your admissions offer.

Received an unsatisfactory grade
(grade below “C")...what to do?
Depends on the college. Make sure
you read the information they send.
Many want you to contact them
once admitted to notify of an unsuc-
cessful grade or schedule change.

CNH District Communications and Marketing Committee

Serving with love,

FINANCIAL mﬁ%
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Submit your FAFSA (or Dream Act)

by March 2nd, 2021.

Next Steps:

Create a Webgrants for Students
account fo view and manage your
Cal Grant. On this site you have to

HAVE NO POST-HIGHSCHOOL PLANS?

If you do not know what your post-high

school plans are, definitely look into other

options such as:
- Regional Occupational Centers
- Apprenticeships
- Private Career & Technical Schools
- U.S. Military
- AmeriCorps
- Cdlifornia Conservation Corps
- Job Corps

You can also review or complete Naviance

career assessments fo find your niche!

Chair Britney Sun | cnhkc.cm@gmail.com

accept your award offer and indi-
cate when you are a graduate.

You will receive a financial aid
package from each college to
review before making your final de-
cision. Watch your email (including
junk/spam) carefully as well as your
college portals as this information
may come virtually.
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The Kiwanis Club of Raleigh, North Carolina was able to
successfully complete their two service projects-
efurbishing an old playground and building a new one.
The project began as a commemoration to the club’s 100
year anniversary, which was approaching in just 5 years.
The club fundraised $100,000 to refurbish the Sassafras All
Children's Playground (pictured above).

\)

A

Furthermore, over the
course of the 5 years, the
Kiwanis club was able to
raise $125,000 and with
the help of a city bond to
cover additional costs,
the club renovated the
Kiwanis Park. The Kiwanis
Partnership with
Landscape Structures Inc.
greatly helped as well,
being that it provided
discounts for both Kiwanis
and the city. The new
playground equipment
was unveiled at a ribbon
cutting ceremony fall 2019
Y, ' and was popular among
it Cimehes )] many children and

families, before the

COVID-19 pandemic.
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CNH District Kiwanis Family and Foundation Committee
April Nguyen | cnhkff@gmail.com
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Kiwanis Family and Foundation Committee | March 2021

The benefits of volunteering go beyond helping our community and world._’lf
N

also benefits the volunteers in many ways and here’s 11 of them! _

1. The power to change lives. Even the smallest gesture we do when we help
makes a tangible change in someone's life!

2. The ability to involve more people. Often times, people who volunteer
would talk about their doings to others and this could encourage other people
to volunteer in the future. The more the mermrier!

3. A physical feeling of satisfaction. It has been scientifically proven that the
act of volunteering releases feel-good chemicals that makes us want to do
more act of kindness.

4. New friends and stronger friendships. Volunteering exposes you to many
groups of people. By volunteering, you can meet new friends and build stronger
relationships with people like you!

5. Connection and confidence. People who volunteer seems to have higher
self esteem due to the many connections they are able to build when
volunteering.

6. Social and networking skills. By volunteering, you are putting yourself out
there as this is a social activity. Many of the people you meet could be great
resources in the future!

7. A readiness to take on the world. People who participate in volunteer
work feel rewarded which enriches their sense of purpose and empowers them.

8. Value to schools and employers. Volunteer experience can set you apart
from other applicants for jobs and colleges as it shows your willingness to care
for your community.

9. A chance to pay it forward. Kindness is contagious. Simply seeing someone
help another person gives us a good feeling.

10. A sense that you have more time. Volunteering makes our hours spent on

that activity worth it and fulfilling!
* o 11. Feelings of gratitude. Helping others is a wonderful way to gain perspective
~’ - on your own situation, and that can make you more appreciative of what you

)
\ o have.

CNH District Kiwanis Family and Foundation Commitiee
Chair April Nguyen | cnhkc.kff@gmail.com




I joined Key Club to get the best high school experience with joining a helping
organization and an inclusive social outlet. The member enthusiasm and “Key
Club culture” ultimately influenced the organization to become my biggest
commitment and passion in high school.

Key Club helped strengthen my leadership skills and creating concrete goals
toward my future endeavors. I had the opportunities to hold officer positions at the
school and division level, which helped improve my work and social relations after
graduation. As a second year, [ am already an executive vice president to one of the
largest organizations at my university and it wouldn’t have been possible without

the direction of Key Club’s principles.

Definitely character building. Everyday is a chance to reevaluate and improve to become the
best version of yourself. Especially with our current world, everyday is the chance to learn
something new and become more empathic toward others.

CNH District Kiwanis Family and Foundation Committee

Chair April Nguyen | cnhkc.kff@egmail.com
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background

The mission of the March of Dimes is to improve the health of babies
by preventing birth defects, premature birth and infant mortality.
Due to the efforts of the March of Dimes, the rate of premature birth
has recently declined to about 9.6 percent! With the organization’s
efforts, thousands of babies have been saved from premature birth.
Because of March of Dimes, health care costs were able to be
reduced, saving the nation billions of dollars. Despite this progress,
about 380,000 babies continue to be born prematurely every year.
YOU can make a change in these babies’ lives by taking action
through fundraisers and educating the community about these
issues.

submission process

Don’t forget to submit your club’s SOSP project
by the 5th of every month by 6:00PM Pacific
\ Daylight Time for a chance to be featured in
& the district newsletter and on the CNH
( Y, Instagram!

Find SOSP Guides on the CNH Cyberkey >
Projects > Spotlight on Service Program

Keep in mind! Our district’'s major emphasis
initiative is “Children, their future, our focus!”

CNH District Service Projects Committee
Chair Tobi Yao | cnhkc.sp@gmail.com
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Thank you for all your hard work, bees!




DIVISION

02 North

02 South

03 North

04 East

04 North

04 West

05 North

05 South

07 South

08

10 North

10 South

11

12 East

12 South

12 West

13 North

13 West

CLUB

Skyline

San Lorenzo

Clark Magnet

Canyon

Santa Ana

Edison

Clovis North

Hoover

Elk Grove

Armijo

Temple City

Mark Keppel

Mar Vista

Mission San
Jose

Leland

Branham

South Gate

Larchmont
Charter

MEMBER

Junyi Ma

Jacob Wong

Christine Ly

Ryan Thach

Cameron Cao

Alexandra
Casarrubias
-Tapia

Ayomide
Akintola

Josh Luo

Ava Acosta

Marcus Chua

Chloe Liu

Sophia Ponce

Kelly Tang

Kien Huynh

Devyn Chubon

Stany
Hernandez

Janelle
Sangmodah

OFFICER

Tiffany Chu

Jennifer Guan

Tiffany Hwang

Amber Dang

Willson Ly

Lani Nguyen

Sofia Kinney

Sukhleen
Pajieta

Ethan Chan

Phon Wongka-
mchang

Gyda
Nawarungru-
ang

Karen Nguyen

Beatriz Salinas

Amanda Vo

Madeline Mai

Starsun Howe

Jesse de Castro

Marjorie
Luzuriaga

FACULTY
ADVISOR

Lawrence Pang

John Giang

Trevor Hersh-
berger

Andy Wolf

Daniel Cash

Sherri Lummis

Howard
Jackson

Shandie Fisher

Megan Segle

Florence Lee

Raymond Gin

Matthew
Rowland

Annie Larks

Kathy Rice

Luisa Flores
Estrada

Travis Fowler

KIWANIS
ADVISOR

Thomas Woo

Al Wright

Greg Lewin

Michael Moss

Mark Baskin

Phyllis Hammel

Liz Perry

Michael Lonero

Patricia Foltyn

Isabel Wu

David Jay

Steve Yum

Lisa Lenoci

Kimberly
Wilmith

Robert Santo



DIVISION

14/39

15 East

15 North

15 South

16 East

16 South

18 East

19 North

20

21

22 Hikina

22 Komohana

22 Makai

26 North

26 South

27 North

27 South

28 South

28 West

CLUB

River Valley

Santiago

Etiwanda

Montclair

Granada Hills

Alliance MIT

Lindsay

CAMS

Humboldt
County

Point Loma

lolani

McKinley Key
Club

Kapa'a

Heritage

San Ramon
Valley

Middle College

Weston Ranch

Southwest CTA

Palo Verde

MEMBER

Arushi Garg

Brenda Nguyen

Alexia
Sargasyan

Jessica Surjadi

Gabriella
Castaneda

Teya Jieanu

Presleigh
Anderson

Faith Anne
Docdocil

Psalm Harvey

Audrey Gudino

Jasmine
Lianalyn Rocha

Stacy Cabusas

Abigail Jensen

Eileen Chih

Kaitlyn Yang

Yamilept
Ramirez

Ella Mulit

Richelle-
Katherine Cruz

Sharlene Kim

OFFICER

Maliny Khuon

Hannah D'Arc

Eric Nguyen

Natalie Keung

Alexis Mejala

Benjamin
Caloza

Henry Lam

Ruth Moreno

Garison
Goodwin

Serena Hau

Gianna Young

Vincent Luu

Chloe Salom

Deanne
Andrada

Yashika Gupta

Dana Tran

Caitlin
Ocampo

Angielena
Luong

Michelle Olden

FACULTY
ADVISOR

Heather
Forrester

Lisa Batfin

Elaine Skaggs

Vicki Coble

Lorig Topalian

Danielle Arzaga

Sarah Elder

Ms. Mendoza

Paula
Sheppard

Paul Morgan

Jonathan
Oshiro

Mr. Justin
Collado

Kristyn Dorman

Ashley Sheaff

Rui Sousa

Vanessa Link

Mrs. Isabelle
Martin

Mr. Lewis

KIWANIS
ADVISOR

Marie Teria

Debra McNay

Marylyn Jones

Bill Taylor

James Lofdahl

Doug
Chadwick

Amanda
Olguin

Mr. Harris

Angela Sneed

Melanie and
Jim Nickel

Ernette Au

Mr. Joshua
Chang

John Fields

Maury Huguet

Bruce Mercado

Ben Reddish

Larry Glass



DIVISION

30 North

30 South

31

33

34 North

34 South

35 East

37 East

37 North

37 South

37 West

42 East

42 West

43

44 North

44 South

44 West

46 North

46 South

CLUB MEMBER
Fullerton Kristin Kim
Oxford
Academy Helen Tran
West Hills Zeena Ashir
Arvin Victoria Becerril
: Cafrin
Hillsdale Jassynbayev
Gunn Key Club Sriya Pillutla
Walnut Jenny Zheng
Mission Hills
Avery
Great Oak Swarthout
Poway
Guajome Park AtReicn
Blancas

Santa Susana  Khang Nguyen

Oxnard Brooklyn Carillo
Yan Nan Cai

Western Sierra Carina Calixto

Oak Ridge Megan Zhong
Sneha
Center Namboodiri
: Sydney
Cregori Standart
Turlock

Jacob Abdock Alexis Gonzales

FACULTY
OEFICER ADVISOR
Alexis Jung Jonathan Blea
Tina Nguyen Le Bui
Danna Diaz Susan Rosson
Jelitza Tapia Mr. Vallejo
Casey Mae William
Vera Colglazier
Sophia Cho Deidre Fager

Vanessa Cao Bud Harte

Michael Voss

Stephen
Christian
Gellekanao

Dr. Corona

Lena Chen

Claire Hayashi-

Kristin Carlson
da

Anna Li Shannon Hart

Karina

Renee Thomas
Fernandez

Antonio
Vasquez

Sophia Smith Dominie Wilhite

Jon Sampson Rachel Dollar

Brianna Perez Kristen
Galloway

Althaea Robert
Locano Kanbara

Raquel Rodriguez

KIWANIS
ADVISOR

Kathy Kendrick

Le Bui

Philip Bailey

Mr. Sullivan

Aggie Kee

Randolph
Ortlieb

James Stead

Jose De Anda

Cristy Warner

Allen
Grizzard-Paul

Jim Hart

Colleen Young

Kate Switzer

Ted Smith

Ana Kanbara
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DIVISION 27 NORTH, LODI
PHOEBE KAYE DUPA

Our club teamed up with our school’s
STAR Club and Interact Club in order to
create cards for local veterans this
upcoming Valentine’s Day and express
gratitude for their service. Members met
over Zoom in order to create these cards
and they were later dropped off at Lodi
High School so they could be sorted.
People were sent a list of veterans that
they were assigned to create Valentine’s
cards for. Members also gave each other
inspiration and helped each other make
cute designs that veterans would
appreciate. In total, over two hundred
veterans in our community will be
receiving cards for Valentine’s Day.

WIES TIVIQINTI

DIVISION 12 WEST, DEL MAR
MICHELLE DAO

Del Mar’s Key Club participates in Westmont'’s Key
Club Division Wide Card Making Event as their
first service event of the new school year. One of
the Del Mar Key Clubbers that attended the
event, Isabella McKee, tells her fun experience:

“What | enjoyed most about the card making
event was that it was productive as well as lots of
fun! | got the opportunity to talk to key clubbers |
already knew in addition to hearing from some
that | didn't, which was great. | loved that | was
able to learn a few faces & names while serving all
at once. On a final note, | think that the event was
well planned and equally well executed, overall
setting a great example for how our clubs should
host online events! ”



DIVISION 4 EAST, CANYON | JACQUELINE TRAN

Canyon Key Club held a Hygiene Drive
for the month of January. We collected
items like toothpaste, deodorant, bar
soap, menstrual products, shampoos,
conditioners, shaving cream, and toilet
paper. The items collected are going to
be donated to the Orange County
Rescue Mission to help people who
need these supplies. The Hygiene Drive
was a success, we got a lot of members
who came out to donate for the cause,
and a considerable amount of boxes
were filled up to be donated.

| personally had a connection to this
event because it was very touching to
see the whole process of it from start to
finish; from planning it all the way to
see it turning out amazing. | had fun
being at the drive with a fellow board
member to run and supervise it, and |
was even able to further connect with
my peers who came out to the Hygiene
Drive. It makes me happy knowing that
the items collected are going to a good
cause to help people for the better.
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Info from the Inferno
by Margot Manding
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MARCH 2021 ISSUE

Division 13 West News
by Mikaela Dinh
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MARCH

The Flutter
by Denise Abille
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MARCH 2021ISSUE

Ninja News
by Daniel Le

QUICK NOTE FROM YOUR EDITOR !

Hello InvinciBEEs! The newsletters displayed above are exemplary newsletters created
by our Division News Editors. Not only are they beautifully crafted, but they also display
their division and club updates thoroughly. Check them out! You won't regret it. This is
inspired by the CNH KIWIN'S. Thank you!

- Nancy Duong
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newsletier

Peacock Press
by Honor Nguyen

GEMS

FALL 2020 o=
VOLUME 515508 2
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GEMS
by Angela Batoon






CONTACTS

DISTRICT EXECUTIVES

GOVERNOR | DANIEL MIN
chhkc.gov@gmail.com
SECRETARY | GRACE YIM
cnhkc.sec@gmail.com
TREASURER | YENA SUH
cnhkc.treas@gmail.com

ADMINISTRATORS

DISTRICT ADMINISTRATOR | DOUG GIN
dgin.kiwanis@gmail.com

ASSISTANT ADMINISTRATOR | MARSHALL ROB-
ERSON

cnhadan@gmail.com

ASSISTANT ADMINISTRATOR | ALAN QUON
alan@alanquon.com

SPECIAL ASSISTANT | PETE BALLEW
pjbl184@yahoo.com

SPECIAL ASSISTANT | MAREK LEBLANC
cnhkc.sa@gmail.com

SERVICE LEADERSHIP PROGRAMS | BRUCE HEN-
NINGS

bruce@cnhkiwanis.org

LEADERSHIP TEAM

NEWS EDITOR | NANCY DUONG
cnhkc.dne@gmail.com

TECH EDITOR | LUIS SILVA
cnhkc.dte@gmail.com
DISTRICT VISUAL MEDIA EDITOR |
AUSTIN NGUYEN
cnhkc.dvme@gmail.com
COMMUNICATIONS & MARKET-
ING CHAIR | BRITNEY SUN
cnhkc.cm@gmail.com

DCON CHAIR | HARIN LEE
cnhkc.dcon@gmail.com
KIWANIS FAMILY AND FOUNDA-
TION CHAIR | APRIL NGUYEN
cnhkc kff@gmail.com
MEMBERSHIP DEVELOPMENT &
EDUCATION CHAIR | MELANIE
GARCIA )
cnhkc.mde@gmail.com
MEMBERSHIP RECOGNITION
CHAIR | ANTONIO QUESADA
cnhkc.mr@gmail.com

POLICY, INT, & ELECTIONS
CHAIR| ILENE THAOPRASEUTH
cnhkc.pie@gmail.com
SERVICE PROJECTS CHAIR |
TOBI YAO
cnhkc.sp@gmail.com

Visit: cnhkeyclub.org > contact
http.//www.cnhkeyclub.orqg/contact
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